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JUNIOR CHAPTER SOUVENIR CARD 
 

Typewritten message on Front of Postal Card prepared as a Souvenir for the Organization 

Meeting of the Junior Chapter of the Philippine Philatelic Club on August 8, 1944. 2c Planters 

Postal Card with 'Post Your Mail Early' Slogan Cancel. 

 

 
 

Manuscript Philippine Philatelic Club return address on Reverse of Card 
 

 
 

Creation of the Junior Chapter was originally announced on August 2nd and ratified at the 

meeting on August 8th. The following extract from the PPC Flashes Number 9 confirms this 

formation: 
 

“Junior Chapter Born: August 8 was a red-letter day for Junior Members of the PPC as our 

young Kasamas organized the PPC Junior Unit on that day. Too, on the same day it was 

'hinged' to the PPC as Chapter No. 1. Elected as officers of the PPCJU were: Victor Ferriols, 

president; Manuel Zaragoza, vice-president; Fidel Ramos, secretary; Carmen Ferraz, 

treasurer; Jesus Razon, chairman membership committee; and Pablo Ferraz, chairman, 

auction committee. Leon Goldenberg, vice-prexy of the PPC and Tony Calero, an enterprising 

Kasama, were elected Executive Adviser and Technical Adviser, respectively, by the Junior 

Executive Council, to guide the young Kasamas to better philately…” 
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